NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on March 15, 2007, the Division of Hotels and Restaurants received a Petition for a Routine Variance for paragraph 61C-1.004(1)(d), Florida Administrative Code, from the Timbers of Perry located in Perry. The above referenced F.A.C. states that sewage shall be disposed of in a public sewerage system or other approved sewerage system in accordance with the provisions of Chapter 64E-6 or 62-601 F.A.C. Petitioner is requesting a variance to not have hard plumbing in their bar area for their portable hand sink and use alternative methods for sewage disposal.

A copy of the Petition can be obtained from: Xenia Bailey, Division of Hotels and Restaurants, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1013.

The Division of Hotels and Restaurants will accept comments concerning the Petition for 14 days from the date of publication of this notice. To be considered, comments must be received on or before 5:00 p.m.

